Elsie Arntzen, Superintendent PO Box 202501 Helena, MT 59620-2501 406-444-3680

vww.opi.mt.gov

OFFICE OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION STATE OF MONTANA





Date: October 27, 2009

To: School Food Authorities (SFAs)

From: Christine Emerson, School Nutrition Programs Director

Subject: Civil Rights Training Requirements for School Nutrition Programs Staff

The SFAs administering the School Nutrition Programs are required to provide civil rights training for all frontline staff and supervisors who deal directly with School Nutrition Program applicants and participants. Examples include cooks, servers, lunchroom supervisors, clerks, and administrators. Districts must train frontline staff at least one time per year and keep documentation (training topics, date of training, name of attendees) on file at the local level.

At the minimum, the training must include, collection and use of data (racial and ethnic data), an effective public information system, provision for equal access to the programs, requirements for reasonable accommodation of persons with disabilities, requirements for language assistance, conflict resolution, and customer service.

The School Nutrition Programs has created a presentation that SFAs may use to meet these requirements. The training can be found on the School Nutrition Programs <u>Civil Rights</u> website.

There is also a form on the website that may be used to document training and a certificate that may be given to attendees.

If you have questions, please contact School Nutrition Programs at 406-444-2501.







